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Jeffrey Cohen, Esq.

Doctors who base their medical practices to any degree in
hospitals sometimes feel they are living “in the mouth of the
lion.”  Still, the nature of their practices require close and
cooperative working relationships with hospitals. For most,
this means some give and take, but they work. For a few, it
means all out war, which is exactly what one doctor found in
Naples. Lucky for him, he knew his legal rights well enough to
fight the hospital...and to win.

The Naples doctor was a neurologist and a pain management
specialist who practiced at the hospital without a contract. An
anesthesia group obtained an exclusive contract at the hospital
to provide anesthesia and pain management services. When
the doctor’s two year grant of privileges were up and he
reapplied for the same privileges he had held, the hospital
denied him (without a hearing) the right to continue practicing
at the hospital.

The doctor sued the hospital to allow him to continue
practicing at the hospital. He argued, among other things, that
the hospital owed him a hearing before his privileges could be
taken. Though the trial court agreed and granted him the right
to a hearing, the hospital appealed the ruling. On appeal, the
court found that in fact the Medical Staff Rules and
Regulations did not give the doctor the right to a hearing.
Fortunately, however, the appellate court decided that a hearing
would be meaningless and that the hospital had no legitimate
grounds to deny his reapplication for pain management
privileges.

The case is extremely important for a couple reasons. First, it
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reaffirms the long-held view in Florida that Medical Staff
Bylaws and Rules and Regulations are a contract between a
hospital and a medical staff. Second, it underscores the
importance of how those documents are worded. For instance,
the doctor did not have a right to a hearing when his
reapplication was denied. Unlike many medical staffs, the
language simply was not contained in the Bylaws, Rules and
Regulations.

The case is yet another wake up call for physicians and
hospitals alike. Medical staff privileges are sacred and cannot
be impaired in any way unless (1) the medical staff bylaws,
rules and regulations are strictly followed, or (2) the doctor has
entered into a contract with the hospital that allows the hospital
to terminate his or her medical staff privileges on terms other
than what is described in the medical staff bylaws, rules and
regulations. Both medical staffs and hospitals should carefully
review their bylaws, rules and regulations. They have to be
very clear about termination provisions when exclusive
agreements are entered into. The hospital should represent and
warrant that they have the ability to enter into an exclusive
agreement.

And finally every doctor must remember that, unless he or she
has a contract with a hospital that allows it, he or she cannot be
forced off a medical staff without a fair hearing.

Mr. Cohen is a partner with the Delray Beach/Ft. Lauderdale law firm of
STRAWN, MONAGHAN & COHEN, P.A. He is Board Certified by the
Florida Bar as a Specialist in Health Law. He may be reached at (561) 278-
9400. ©2006 STRAWN, MONAGHAN & COHEN. All rights reserved.
Publication with attribution is permitted.

For several months, the Florida Medical Association has been anticipating today's ruling by the Florida Supreme Court allowing
trial lawyers to use a legal waiver which allows attorneys to earn larger fees than current law dictates and provides less dollars for the

patients and families who have suffered in a medical liability case.

The FMA has prepared for this day and stands ready with Florida's physicians to continue the fight to bring fairness to Florida's
court system and to patients. Our sound victory in passing Amendment 3 in 2004 is a clear signal of the will of the people. With
that in mind, Florida's physicians have no choice but to move forward with our own waiver.

The FMA will provide members with a legal patient waiver. The waiver will empower Floridians, giving them a personal
choice to limit potential malpractice case awards. The legal form - which must be signed and notarized - would limit legal recourse
for non-economic damages to $250,000. It places no limit on the amount of economic damages that could be awarded to the

patient,

Over the years, we have worked with the Florida Legislature, the Courts and the Constitution of Florida to improve the medical
liability crisis in this state - each time to be met by the trial bar's unscrupulous tactics.

Florida's doctors won't allow fairness to fall victim to the greed and power of trial lawyers; instead we will continue our efforts
to make sure Floridians have access to the quality health care they deserve.

Over the next couple of months, the FMA will be working with the county and specialty societies to set up short seminars to
explain the legal issues and implementation processes necessary for physicians to participate. (Prior to the use of the waiver, please

contact the FMA at 800.762.0233).
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If Congress fails to act, Medicare will cut physician
payments by about 5 percent on Jan. 1, 2007, with cuts
totaling nearly 40 percent through 2015. And while
physician payments plummet, practice costs during the
same period are expected to increase over 20 percent.

Clearly, the Medicare physician payment update system
needs to be reformed. If it is not, Medicare payment rates in
2007 will have fallen 20 percent below increases in
physicians’ costs since 2001, These cuts make no sense as
millions of Baby Boomers begin to retire.

Physician payment updates are driven by a flawed
formula called the Sustainable Growth Rate, or SGR.
Instead of the SGR, payment updates should be based on
annual increases in practice costs, as recommended by the
Medicare Payment Advisory Commission.

Other Medicare providers are not subject to the SGR. In
fact, hospital payments are slated to continue to rise by
more than 3 percent a year under current law and payments
to Medicare Advantage plans are estimated to increase by
7.1 percent in 2007.

Results of a recent American Medical Association
Member Connect Survey (2006 AMA Medicare Physician
Payment Survey [PDF, 164KB]) indicate that Medicare
payment cuts to physicians will hurt access to care for
America's seniors. The results show that 45 percent of
physicians will either stop accepting or decrease the
number of new Medicare patients they accept if Medicare
payments are cut in 2007,

How will the Medicare Cuts affect Florida?

From 2007-2015, Medicare payments in Florida will be cut
by $18.72 billion. For physicians in Florida, the average
annual cut over this period of time will be $42,000 per year
for each physician,

The 2007 cut to Florida physicians will be $320 million
due to the negative 5% update. Florida’s 2,888,635
Medicare beneficiaries comprised 16% of the state’s
population in 2005.

TRICARE, which provides health insurance for military
families and retirees, ties its physician payment rates to
Medicare, so the Medicare cuts will also hurt access for
Florida’s 685,629 TRICARE beneficiaries.

Data from the Bureau of Labor Statistics show that these
Medicare physician payment cuts will have an impact on
195,288 employees in Florida.

These figures represent the impacts on Medicare
Physician Payment Schedule services only and do not
include potential spillover effects from private, Medicaid,
TRICARE and other plans that tie payments to Medicare
rates. In addition, per physician impacts may vary
considerably within the state depending on each physician's
Medicare patient load and utilization., There are also a
number of other Medicare physician payment policy
changes occurring in 2007 that will affect different
physician practices in different ways.
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The projected negative Medicare physician payment updates are
from the 2006 Medicare Trustees Report and the CMS Office of the
Actuary. The source of the state impact analysis is the American
Medical Association Division of Economic and Statistical Research.

What can you do?

Congress failed to avert the Medicare Payment cuts before the 2006
fall recess. AMA Board Chair Cecil B, Wilson, MD. commented
that "It is critical that Congress return during the lame duck session
this fall to stop the Medicare cuts and tie payments to increases in
practice costs to preserve seniors' access to health care.” Visit the
AMA website at http://www.ama-assn.org/ama/pub/
category/14332.html for information, flyers and fact sheets
physicians can use.

Please e-mail and/or call your Representative TODAY and urge
them to prevent 2007 Medicare Physician Payment Cuts,

U.S. SENATE

Senator Mel Martinez (R)

317 Hart Senate Office Bldg
Washington, DC 20510

Tel: (202) 224-3041
mel_martinez@martinez.senate.gov

Senator Bill Nelson (D)

716 Hart Senate Office Bldg
Washington, DC 20510

Tel: (202) 224-5274

(888) 671-4091 — Toll Free
http://billnelson.senate.gov

U.S. HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES
Representative Connie Mack (R-14)

317 Cannon House Ofc Bldg

Washington, DC 20515-0913

Tel: (202) 202-225-2536 Fax: (202) 226-0439
http://www.house.gov/mack
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Sources: Physician cost data is from the MEI, a conservative index of practice cost growth maintained by the
Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services (CMS). Conversion factor updates are from CMS Office of the
Actuary, Analysis of Medicare Payment updates relative to MEI is by American Medical Association, Division
of Econnomic and Statistical Research, August 2006.
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It is hard to believe that it has been nearly a year since Alan Siegel’s passing. Hardly a day goes by without someone mentioning
Alan and what he meant to them, We would like to celebrate Alan’s life by asking you to contribute to the Alan Siegel Fund for
Medical Residents and Fellows at the University of Florida, We know many of you have donated previously and would like to give you
an update of where things stand with the fund at this point.

One of Alan’s diary entries says: “Work hard, Play hard, Eat well and Love deeply.” His love for medicine was balanced by his
passion for friends and family. His goal was that the fund named for him would help the Florida house-staff learn this important balance
between taking care of patients and caring for people.

With limited solicitation (primarily word of mouth), the fund is now at nearly $50,000. The University of Florida Department of
Internal Medicine has agreed to name one of their Chief Residency positions after Alan, with a goal of reaching $100,000. At that point
the state will match with another $50,000 and the fund will be endowed for $6,000 a year for the Chief Resident’s use.

This is an excellent, and meaningful, tribute to Alan—one that we know would have touched him deeply. We are all aware of his
strong love for medicine, the University of Florida and their house-staff program, Many of you may remember when he was “Hyper-
Al”, energetic Chief Resident, bouncing around the UF Medical Center.

If you haven’t donated previously, please do so. If you have, we thank you and hope that you can give again—to contribute to
Alan’s legacy at the University of Florida and a new generation of compassionate, well-rounded physicians. We would like to reach the
$100,000 this year and look forward to a big party to celebrate the Alan Siegel Chief Residency in Internal Medicine (that’s how he

would have wanted it).

Your contribution may be made out to the UF Foundation/Siegel Award and sent to: University of Florida College of Medicine,
Office of Development and Alumni Affairs, Alan Siegel MD Residents and Fellows Award, P.O. Box 100243, Gainesville FL 32610-
0243. Should you have any questions or need further information, please don’t hesitate to contact one of us.

Thank you for your interest and your generosity. Please see insert for more information.

Best Regards... H. Scott Howrig, MD—239-772-3636 & Keitiv L. Miller, MD—239-489-3420

Michael Barnaby, Public Relations Officer, Lee County Health Department

An estimated 10% to 20% of the
American population contracts the flu
every year; in Lee County this amounts to
a potential 100,000 cases, making very
clear the need for an annual vaccination,
Annual, because the flu virus changes, or
mutates, from year to year. Based on
surveillance conducted by the National
Influenza Centers at over a hundred sites
worldwide and reported to the World
Health Organization (WHO), different
viral strains are chosen to be included in
each year’s upcoming vaccine.

A simple vaccination can prevent from
50% to 60% of all hospitalizations and
80% of influenza-related complications
and deaths among the elderly. And
Medicare Part B pays for the shot (and
also pneumonia shots, offered wherever
the health department gives flu
immunizations), The Visiting Nurses
Association will be manning over 200
temporary clinics county-wide. Maxim
Healthcare expects to administer over
55,000 shots through clinics. The Lee

County Health Department will focus on
high risk populations. After these
populations are served the clinic at 3920
Michigan Avenue will open to the general
public for flu shots. Visit lee-county.com/
healthdept for more information

Here are the CDC recommendations.
Please note that there are some changes
from last year,

e People 50 years of age and older

e Children aged 6—59 months of age
and their siblings

¢ Household contacts and out-of-home
caregivers of children 0 to 59 months
of age should be vaccinated annually to
prevent these contacts from infecting
young children with influenza.

e Children 6 months—18 years of age
with chronic illness

e Anyone who wishes to reduce their
chance of catching influenza,
particularly those who provide
essential community services

e People with chronic disorders of the

lungs or heart

People less able to fight infections
because of a disease they are born with
Those with Human Immunodeficiency
Virus Disease (HIV)

Patients under long-term treatment with
steroids

People being treated for cancer with x-
rays or drugs

People who have required regular medical
follow-up or hospitalization during the
preceding year because of chronic
diseases, including diabetes mellitus,
kidney diseases and blood cell diseases
such as sickle cell anemia

Pregnant women

Residents of nursing homes and other
long-term care facilities

Health care workers and others in contact
with people in high-risk groups

Children who are receiving long-term
aspirin therapy and might be at risk for
developing Reye’s Syndrome after
influenza.
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ALL PROCEEDS TO BENEFIT b
ACCELERATED CURE PROJECT FOR MULTIPLE SCLEROSIS \
DATE: PLACE: TIME: Cost:
Sunday, December 3 Pelican Preserve Golf Club 7:30 AM — Registration $220
10571 Veneto Drive 8:30 AM ~ Start Time per team

Fort Myers, FL 33913
(Off Colonial Dr passed I-75)

If you cannot play but would like to support Accelerated Cure Project for Multiple Sclerosis please sign up for:

Hole sponsorship at $100

Monetary Contribution

Help Sponsor the Luncheon

Contributions for raffle (Gift Certificates, jewelry, vacations, golf related items, etc)

Donate goody bag items (quantity 100)



